August 2, 2018 URT

Mr. Duke Pontin
66-532 Kamehameha Highway
Haleiwa, Hawaii 96712

Dear Mr. Pontin:

SUBJECT: 66-532 Kamehameha Highway
Facility ID 9-202483

The Department of Health has reviewed the following report: UST Removal and Closure
Report, dated June 17, 2018 and prepared by yourself regarding the removal of one (1)
550-gallon underground storage tank (UST) at the subject site. Please note the report
has been placed with the public record.

DOH notes the UST previously stored used oil. The report states the UST was drained
of used oil and stored in drums. Unitek removed the drums in November 2017. The
UST was excavated and removed from the ground on May 31, 2018 and soil samples
were collected from the excavation.

Laboratory analyses of the soil samples were largely non-detectable for contaminants
with the exception of 4.4 mg/kg of Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons as oil (TPH-0) vs. the
DOH environmental action level (EAL) of 500 mg/kg. PCBs, chlorinated solvents, and
metals were non-detectable in the soil samples.

Based on the information provided, DOH concurs that a UST release has not occurred
and issues a status of No Further Work (NFW) for the subject UST system.

Please note that Hawaii UST regulations require evidence of petroleum or other stored
substances discovered in the sub-surface of current or former UST facilities to be
reported to DOH UST at (808) 586-4226 within 24 hours, including contamination found
at concentrations below EALs and contamination found after receiving a status of NFA
or NFW.

Generally, further work will not be required if contaminant concentrations are below
appropriate EALs but notification to this office is required within 24 hours. If you have
any questions regarding this letter, please contact Mr. Richard Takaba of our
Underground Storage Tank Section at (808) 586-4226.



